


The effects of the lack of prevailing wage standards and accompanying enforcement tools have a stark impact
on our state’s construction workers. According to HUD standards, over half of California’s estimated 641,000
construction worker families are classified as either low-income or very low-income. Similarly, half of
California construction workers either are uninsured or rely on Medi-Cal for their health care insurance. The
rate at which construction workers do not have any health care insurance coverage is 2.6 times higher than the
rate for all other California workers. The status quo of lower-than-average pay and rare fringe benefits impedes
attracting roughly 100,000 more residential construction workers to meet the state’s affordable housing
production need.

While State LIHTC and below market-rate interest loans have been excluded from prevailing wage
requirements for the last twenty years, ample precedent has been established in recent years to expand the
Labor Code to cover these public subsidies. Both the Inflation Reduction Act (2022) and the CHIPS and
Science Act (2022), which offer tax credits in exchange for investment, require construction workers to be
paid prevailing wages. Regarding prevailing wage requirements on public funds for affordable housing
specifically, the Minnesota Housing Finance Agency has written into law requirements comparable to AB
3190. Prevailing wages are required on all new construction housing projects that receive funding from their
State Housing Tax Credit program, as well as grants and below market-rate interest loans made by state
agencies. The Minnesota law was written to address the same issues we face in California, where, without
prevailing wage requirements and meaningful enforcement mechanisms, public investment in affordable
housing is at risk of flowing to developers and contractors that exploit vulnerable workers who earn too little
to afford the very homes they build.

The Legislature has clearly established that state intervention in favor of housing development should require
strong labor standards. It is time to bring California tax credits and loan funds for affordable housing
development and construction under the Prevailing Wage Laws. Since their inception, the purpose of the
Prevailing Wage Laws has been to prevent public funds from benefitting employers at the expense of workers,
and only through lobbying and legislative inaction have affordable housing projects remained exempt from
those aims. Construction workers should be paid prevailing wages when they are employed on affordable
housing projects funded with capital raised from the State LIHTCs and/or below-market State or local loans,
the same wages they are paid on any other project receiving public funds.

For these reasons, we proudly support AB 3190 and urge your “AYE” vote when it is heard before your
committee. Should you have any questions or concerns, please contact James Thuerwachter or myself at (916)
447-7018. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,
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Joseph Cruz
Executive Director
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